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THE  PARISH  NEWS 
June, 2021 

27 He answered, “‘Love the Lord your God 
with all your heart and with all your soul 

and with all your strength and with all your 
mind’; and, ‘Love your neighbor as 

yourself.’” 
 

28 “You have answered correctly,” Jesus 
replied. “Do this and you will live.” 

Luke 10:27-28 
 
Blessed greetings to all of you. We find ourselves at the start of the  
liturgical season of Pentecost in the church year. The first half of the 
church year the focus is on Jesus’ birth, life, death, resurrection and 
ascension (Advent through Easter). Pentecost is the longest season of 
the church year and the focus shifts to the community of faith and     
believers. This season is filled with the key themes of the Holy Spirit, 
witness, growth and discipleship. 
 
This season is also marked by the color green and reminds us of 
growth. So, a key question to ask is to check where am I currently at in 
my faith journey? The above quote from Holy Scripture is from the   
gospel of Luke. There are two parts: 1) Loving God and 2) Loving your 
neighbor as yourself. Not only are we to love God, but we are to do it in 
an all-encompassing way. Notice the with all your HEART (innermost 
being), with all your SOUL (what gives us our individual identity), with 
all your STRENGTH (energy, strength, resolve and resources), with all 
your MIND (understanding and intellectual capacities). We cannot with-
hold any part of our lives from God. 
 
How can we figure out summer? Rest is of course needed, but it is 
summer that brings to us a challenge to find new rhythms of everyday 
life. But there may also be a need to find different rhythms for our    
spiritual journey as well. The question becomes, are we being intention-
al and consistent in our engagement with God? Is our awareness of 
God’s love and presence growing in our lives? Are we taking time to 
grow in knowledge and grace of God or in reflecting on and applying 
scripture to our everyday lives? Are we worshipping God in spirit and in 
truth? 
 
There are many ways to stay plugged into our faith and our church 
community during the summer. Worship will continue throughout the 
summer at the church as will the online offering of the services. It may 
be even possible for you to try a new spiritual discipline or bible study 
to add during this time. Maybe during vacation, you can have a family 
devotion or bible study. If you would like help finding materials we 
would love to help and equip you for your continued journey with Jesus 
this summer. 
 
May the Holy Spirit, continue to sustain and grow your faith in Jesus. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Chuck 



 

 

SUNDAY, MAY 9, 2021 

Sunday School Teachers, Helpers and Education Committee Recognition 
Sue & Don Winter, Aaron Vorland, Jeff Schmidt, Jacklyne Carlson, Julie Bentz, Judy Beaudry, Kristi Jaeger, 

Melissa Kugler, Leilani Olafson, Lexi Solomonson and Stacy Boeshans 
 

Not pictured - Sarah Kraft, Suzanne Swanson, Melissa Rothe, 
Sarah Kadrmas, Melanie Beckman and Matt Gardner 

Perfect Attendance Awards 
 

Ayzlee, Danica & Sonora Carlson 
Paizley Schmitz 

Don & Sue Winter doing a puppet show  
for a children’s sermon. 

Thank you Steph Mann for these pictures! 



 

 

MAY 13, 2021 
COUNCIL MEETING 

(Please note that minutes are not approved until 
voted on by the council at the next meeting.) 

The Church Council met on May 13, 2021, at 7:00 
PM. Present were: Matt Gardner, Melanie Beck-
man, Donna Sommer, Jeff Schmidt, Mac Beaudry, 
Pastor Mann, Stacy Boeshans, and Janet Hanson  
Absent were:  Kathy Keller and Aaron Vorland. 
 
The meeting was called to order.   
 
Pastor led with devotions on Spiritual responsive-
ness and listening to the Holy Spirit and taking  
action according to what we are hearing. Key vers-
es are Proverbs 3:5-6, Galatians 5:25, and James 
1:22. 
 
Sommer/Beckman to approve the minutes from 
April 13, 2021.  Carried. 
 
Sommer gave the treasurer’s report. The following 
balances are on hand: CD’s: $150,000.00; Check-
ing: $90,056.52; Building: $49,073.99; Cemetery: 
$617.40; Interest: $5,360.60; Music: $1,162.81; 
Parking Lot: $1,060.00; Worship: $4,532.39;    
Morgan Stanley: $11,992.40. Total Assets:  
$313,856.11. Schmidt/Beckman to approve the 
report for future audit and to pay all non-budgeted 
bills. Carried. 
 
Pastors Report: Pastor presided over one funeral 
service and a committal service, and we had con-
firmation on May 2 for 7 young people. He has 
been meeting with staff and members along with 
visits/phone visits and in person home communion.  
He is still working on the Deacon program, thinking 
of having a fun with the youth where the youth can 
better get to know Pastor and Steph. We are look-
ing at having a Honey Service in the fall with Paul 
Krueger coming possibly the first Sunday in Oct. 
 
Review of the constitution: Gardner and Pastor 
went over the duties of the Stewardship Deacon in 
the absence of Keller. 
 
Committee reports: 
Worship: Schmidt reported he has talked with the 
pianists, music leaders, and altar to let them know 
he is an advocate for them and if they have any 
concerns, they are to come to him. He is checking 
with members to see what their vision of service is 
and what changes they would like to see.   

Education: Sunday school is done for the year.  
They had a great year. Planning is taking place for 
VBS. 
Evangelism: Beckman-she has found prayer warri-
ors for the seniors, and wants to know if we will be 
putting hymnals/communion forms out anytime 
soon. This led to when/if we want to change any of 
our covid practices. Beaudry/Boeshans to resume 
service and practices to pre-covid practices start-
ing June 6. Carried. 
Property: Vorland was absent, so Pastor reported 
they received a proposal on the bathroom remodel.  
They are going to check on a few more details   
before approving anything. There is an electrical 
issue in Rost’s office and Weber will come to check 
on it. The parking lot still needs to be sealed and 
lined. The council was informed that Vorland will 
be moving, so we will need to find a new Property 
Deacon. Gardner will contact the nominating com-
mittee to meet. 
Technology: YouTube live will be up by the end of 
June. 
 
Old Business: 
Members of the Endowment committee will have 
their first meeting in June. Installation on the secu-
rity system will be next week. Dedication ceremony 
will be on May 16 for the pew cushions, roof, park-
ing lot, video system & screen, and other items 
purchased lately. We will have coffee, juice, and 
cupcakes after church. Keller has been working on 
this. Some people have been trying the hearing 
assist system. Hopefully more can try it out. 
 
New Business: 
The LCMC Annual Gathering & Convention is Oct. 
3-6. Pastor would like to attend. We will try to find 
other members to attend as voting delegates. 
Riverboat Days are in June. Beckman/Beaudry to 
have a float in the Riverboat Days parade and to 
include a budget of $250.00 and to use Thrivent 
Choice Dollars (either what we have on hand or 
with a Thrivent card). Carried. Beckman will get 
candy/trinkets and Beaudry will find a driver for the 
float. 
Beaudry brought to the council a request from 
Peggy Moran to host a Sunday worship meal at 
Camp of the Cross. Beaudry/Schmidt to support 
Camp of the Cross Sunday worship meal for 
$500.00. 

(Continued on next page) 



 

 

Beckman/Schmidt to approve the fol-
lowing transfers out: Rani Schmidt to 
Peace Lutheran Church of Hazen, and 
Charley Beaudry to Hope Church of 
Grand Forks. 
 
The next meeting will be on Wednes-
day, June 9, 2021 at 7:00 pm. 
 
Schmidt/Boeshans to adjourn. Carried. 
 
We ended with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Janet Hanson 
Church Council Secretary  

(Continued from previous page) 

We wrapped up Sunday School May 9th with awards and a 
Mother’s Day coffee hour. Also, our awesome teachers were 
recognized. Like I said during the service, we had a great year, 
even with all the covid craziness! Our crew of teachers, subs, 
and parent helpers were amazing! Teamwork makes the 
dream work, that is for sure! A huge shout-out to our teaching 
crew as well as our parents for bringing their kids to Sunday 
School. 
 
Congrats to the Sunday School kids who had perfect attend-
ance this year! 
 

• Paizley Schmitz 
• Ayzlee Carlson 
• Sonora Carlson 
• Danica Carlson 
 

VBS 
Moving forward, we are kicking off VBS June 1st. I am organiz-
ing the PreK program and Melissa Rothe is heading up the  
Elementary Program. I’m sure you have seen the flyers on the 
door and in the bulletin. The PreK is getting SCIENCE-y and 
the Elementary is flashing back to the 80s! 
 
We are still looking for helpers! See Stacy or Melissa if you are 

interested. ☺ 
 
If you need to register your kid(s), you can find the registration 
link on the FLC Facebook page. You can also fill out a paper 
version. They are on the table by the front door of the church. 
Put them in my mailbox when you are done. 

Education Report 
Stacy Boeshans 

The council met in May and after much discussion 
we have prayerfully decided to move forward begin-
ning June 6, 2021 with normal operations as before 
Covid. 
 
Every family is encouraged to attend church or   
other activities in the manner that they feel most 
comfortable (whether on-line or in person). 

Update regarding COVID 
related policy at FLC Volunteers Needed 

 

Donna Gunderson is looking for 
volunteers to help on a weekly 
basis to water the flowers. If you 
are willing to help from June thru 
September, please give her a 
call at 315-0275. 

Security Alarm and 
Video System 

 

First Lutheran now has a security and 
video system installed. Smile when 
you enter the church, you will be on 
camera! ☺ If you have an outside 
door key, please contact Jeannette in 
the church office and let her know. 

FAKE TEXT MESSAGES 
 
We have heard many reports of members who have received text messages requesting items that said they 
were from Pastor Chuck. They were not from Pastor Chuck’s cell phone number. Please ignore these texts 
and do not respond. Block the phone number and delete them. Also, please report this to the church office. 
Pastor Chuck and the FLC staff members will never text to request money for gift cards or anything else, for 
any reason. If you have any questions or concerns please call the church office. Thank you! 



 

 



 

 



 

 

STEWARDSHIP 

       ENSE 

"No one can serve two masters; for either he 
will have hate for one and love the other, or 

else he will be loyal to the one and despise the 
other. You cannot serve God and mammon." 

Matthew 6:24 
 
Are you a lover of money? We must ask ourselves, 
do we have things or do things have us? We are 
called to put God first and honor Him with our 
money and possessions. We must also ask our-
selves, who is our provider? Mammon promises to 
give what only God can give. Only God can give 
us security, provisions, happiness, and peace. 
This was shown to us in capital letters Sunday at 
our dedication ceremony for all the Lord has pro-
vided to First Lutheran over the years. Indeed, 
since First Lutheran came into existence. Thank 

you to all of you who so generously offered to par-
take in the service. We must trust the Lord to take 
care of and provide for us. I hope it became clear 
to all that we shouldn't set our hearts on getting 
more money to solve our problems. What we did 
on Sunday was setting our hearts on getting closer 
to the Lord. He is our heavenly Father and we are 
His children. It became a certainty on Sunday that 
we do indeed trust the Lord to take care of and 
provide for us. Thank you to everyone and as we 
open our doors after Covid I know we will make 
this a banner year for First Lutheran! 
 
God Bless! 
 
Kathy Keller  
Stewardship Trustee 

Front Row - left to right: Ashlyn Schmitz, James Chrest, Maddie Jaeger 
Back Row - left to right: Pastor Chuck, Alex Retterath, Justin Scheresky, Carter Knutson, Aaron Blumhagen 

CONFIRMATION - MAY 2, 2021 

Picture by Gardner Images. Thank you Laura! 



 

 

High School Senior Recognition Sunday - May 23, 2021 

Seniors received a quilt from FLCW Quilters - Congratulations! 
Pictured Left to Right: Pastor Chuck Mann, Brooklyn Barnick, Karter Hansen, Preston Beckman, 

Dawson Erber, Caitlin Scheresky, Armani Martinez and Tristan Allery 
Not pictured is Garret Pfleiger and Ellie Schmidt 

 
Following is a list of the seniors along with their prayer warrior: 

Tristan Allery - Chris Samuelson, Brooklyn Barnick - Brianna Lazier, Preston Beckman - Dan Chrest, 
Dawson Erber - Tyge Sheldon, Karter Hansen - Rodney Jaeger, Armani Martinez - Matt Gardner, 

Garrett Pfleiger - Brenda Suckow, Caitlin Scheresky - Maybell Job, Ellie Schmidt - Sue Winter 

First two pictures are from the 
Graduation Tea. The last three are 

from the Confirmation Tea. 
 

Thank you Pastor Chuck & Steph for 
the photos on this page. 



 

 

Please let your hostess know whether or not you 
will be attending each month. 

 
Study will be Episode 3, Lesson 3 and film 

Deborah Bible Study 

June 17 

9:30 AM 

at the church 

Arlene Schwarz & 

Norma Petersen Host 

 

June 24 
9:00 AM 

Executive Board: 
Donna Gunderson 
Judy Beaudry 

Secretary: 
Marlys Knell 

Treasurer: 
LeAnn Richard 

Action (Quilts, LWR Kits): 
Gwen DeMontigny 
Marlys Knell 

Altar Guild: 
Theresa Petersen 

Audit: 
Mary Ann Beeks 

Camp of the Cross: 
Peggy Moran 

Community: 
Kathy Keller 
     Meals on Wheels 
     Lions Bake Sale 
Alli Sheldon 
     Goodies From the Heart 

Good Cheer: 
Mary Ann Beeks 

Growth (Confirmation & 
Graduation Tea and 3rd 
Grade Bibles): 
Janet Hanson 
Margaret Rasmussen 

Kitchen: 
Arlene Schwarz 
Kathy Keller 
Linda Zeller 

Lefse, Cards, etc.: 
Donna Kroll 
Marlys Knell 

Library: 
Sharon Chrest 
Sande Wagner 
Norma Petersen 
Arlene Schwarz 

Prayer Chain Chairmen: 
First Lutheran Church 
Pastor Chuck Mann 
Jeannette Rost 

Receptions/Bulletin Board 
Decorating: 
Donna Gunderson 

Service Secretary: 
Sharon Chrest 
Melissa Chrest 

June, 2021 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
June 

June 6 FLCW General Meeting - Everyone invited 

 10:45 AM - Church Basement 

June 12 Riverboat Days Pie and Ice Cream Social - 2-4 PM 

 All work groups serve. 

 Please bring any needlework you would like to display, no later than 

June 20th, and label who made it! Thanks! 

June 24 Quilting - 9 AM 

June 26 Camp of the Cross Quilt Auction 

 See Camp of the Cross article by Peggy Moran for more information. 

 

July 

July 31 Bluegrass Goes Pink Concert - Work Group 1 serves beans 

July 22 Quilting - 9 AM 

 

“May the God of hope fill you with peace in believing, 

so that by the power of the Holy Spirit 

you may abound in hope.” 

Romans 15:13 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Judy Beaudry and Donna Gunderson, Co-chairs 



 

 

SATURDAY, JUNE 12, 2021 
2:00 - 4:00 PM 

First Lutheran Church 
709 5th Ave. (Basement) 

 
Join us for: 

Pie, 
Ice Cream, 
Coffee & 

Lemonade 
 

Check out the 
needlework display! 



 

 

Sunday, June 13, 2021 
10:30 AM 

Fahlgren Park 
Fort Mandan 

 

(There will be no worship service at First Lutheran this Sunday!) 

Bring your own lawn chair! 



 

 

☺ Thank you Jackie Olson and 
Judy Beaudry for helping fold 
and tape the May newsletter 
for mailing. 

 
☺ Thank you Matt Gardner, Don & D.J.    

Winter, Melissa Rothe, Jeff Schmidt and 
Dwight Rasmussen for taking on the      
responsibility of making sure we had Face-
book Live this past month. 

 
☺ Thank you Choir, Pastor Chuck & Steph 

Mann, Gwen DeMontigny, Cam Merkel, 
Theresa Petersen and LeAnn Richard for 
your special music this past month. 

 
☺ Thank you for all the prayers, cards, flow-

ers, gifts and food! I am almost recovered 
from my knee replacement surgery! I am 
blessed to have such a wonderful church 
family! 

 
 Donna Gunderson 
 
☺ Thank you for the prayers and cards during 

and after my surgery. I feel blessed by all 
of you. Thank you also to Pastor Chuck for 
all the prayers and phone calls before, dur-
ing and after my surgery. 

 
 Elmer Schwarz 

If we don’t teach our youth to follow Christ, 
the world will teach them not to. 

Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, 
stand firm. Let nothing move you. 

Always give yourselves fully 
to the work of the Lord, 

because you know that your 
labor in the Lord is not in vain. 

1 Corinthians 15:58 
 

Be on your guard; 
stand firm in the faith; 

be courageous; be strong. 
Do everything in love. 
1 Corinthians 16:13-14 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For some reason these two verses have really stood out 
to me as we are preparing for our mission trip to       
Colorado Springs. The line about ‘your labor in the Lord 
is not in vain’ and ‘Do everything in love’ have especially 
gotten my attention. It’s funny to be excited and looking 
forward to hard work and sore muscles that will come 
with to the unknown project God’s got in store for us. 
Maybe its just the fact that we will have the opportunity 
to be His hands and feet. Whatever it is, we are ready 
and can’t wait for June 11th!  
 
We plan on leaving Friday morning and will make our 
way to Badlands National Park again. Saturday, we plan 
to spend the day with Ruby and company in Pine Ridge. 
We will make the last leg of the trip to Colorado Springs 
on Sunday and will start our trek back home on         
Saturday and plan to be back in Washburn on Sunday. 
We hope to be able to do a presentation later this    
summer about our adventure! Watch the bulletin for the 
date and time!    

By Laura Gardner 
If you are interested in becoming a member 
of First Lutheran in the near future, now is 
the time to talk to Pastor Chuck. A new 
member class will be scheduled sometime 
this summer or next Fall. Please let Pastor 
Chuck know so paperwork can get started. 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, June 27 
4 - 6 pm 

 

Menu 
Pulled Pork, Salads, and Dessert 

 
FREE WILL OFFERING 

 
Super Sunday Supper is a newly formed caring and service ministry at First Lutheran 

Church. We will serve or deliver a meal to those who call. This is not to feed the 
hungry, but to give some time to those hungry for attention. Just a visit and a meal 

given with a little caring is what we hope for. 
 

We will greet and feed at the church or go to their home, 
the last Sunday of the month. 

Our needs are food, cash, kitchen help, clean-up, delivery drivers and visitors. 
A sign-up sheet is in the narthex along with a collection basket for food or money. 

We will keep it simple, but entertain the diners. 
They need attention and we are hoping this outreach will be well attended. 

Sharing is caring!! 
Our other thought is that all members of our church could come on one Sunday a 

month and make new friends with others of the church. A party so to speak.   
 

Remember us on the last Sunday of each month and attend the 
SUPER SUNDAY SUPPER. 

We also welcome desserts delivered on those last Sundays. 
SUPER SUNDAY SUPPER WILL BE PREPARED FOR ALL.  Hope you will be there. 

 
QUESTIONS – call Judy – 701-220-4410 or Mike – 701-460-6997 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The following list is the service group scheduled for 
July. The group coordinators are Terry & Donna 
Gunderson. If your name is on this list, please 
check the calendar and see what Sunday(s) in 
July works best for you and give Terry or    
Donna a call at 462-8335. If Terry or Donna calls 
you, please prayerfully consider how you can 
help. If you don’t see your name on this list, your 
month is coming. Please say yes, when called. 
Thank you for doing your part and participating in 
our worship service. 

 
David Beckman 
Nadine Berger 

Delwin & Diane Blumhagen 
Dan & Melissa Chrest 

Sharon Chrest 
Don Ellwein 

Dennis & Janice Hammling 
Byron & Kailyn Hansen 

Jeneen Loe 
Hunter Philbrick 

AJ & Kara Richards 
Glenda Scholl 

Justin & Tammy Sheldon 
George & Val Swanson 

Mike Thyberg 
Candace Wieger 
Bill & Besi Wilson 

 

SUNDAY USHERS/GREETERS - 9:30 AM 
  6 - Kris Schmidt & Linda Wohlk 
13 - No Worship at FLC 
 Community Worship at Fahlgren Park 
20 - A.J. Kuntz & Tom Merkel 
27 - Chris Samuelson & Suzanne Swanson 
 
SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READERS 
  6 - Dean Bergstedt 
13 - No Worship at FLC 
20 - Wade Boeshans 
27 - Dick Bickert 
 
 

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
  6 - Dean Bergstedt 
20 - Tolya Boeshans 
 
ALTAR CARE 
Claudette Ness & Maybell Job 
 
COFFEE HOUR SERVERS 
  6 - Tana Larsen 
20 - Wayne & Carol Leidholm 
27 - Gary & Cindy Thiel 
 
SERVICE GROUP COORDINATORS 
Dwight & Margaret Rasmussen 

JUNE WORSHIP VOLUNTEERS 

Live Streaming Update: 
YouTube Live 

 
First Lutheran Church live streaming service 
will switch from Facebook Live to YouTube 
Live beginning in June. Those who currently 
use Facebook to view the online services will 
not see any interruption in being able to view 
through Facebook. This transition will allow 
FLC to connect more people with God’s Word. 

Summer Marriage Course? 
 

We are looking to possibly offer another Marriage 
Course this summer. We are especially looking to 
accommodate those couples who have someone 
who works shift-work or have difficult schedules. 
The course would be offered ONLINE and semi-
online. We are looking to get a list of couples who 
are interested and work out a schedule with different 
days of the week/times possible depending on the 
number of couples that sign-up. There will be no 
meal provided with this course as it will be more 
flexible in venue. 

First Lutheran Church Phone Number 
 

It has been brought to our attention that the First Lutheran Church phone number is incorrectly listed in the 
McLean County Phone Book. It is listed with the parsonage number. The church number is 701-462-3775. 

All other phone books have it listed correctly. 



 

 

As of May 23, 2021: 
 

Our envelope giving is $86,498.00 with a yearly budget of $155,000.00. 
$24,414.69 ahead of budget. 

 
E-Giving is $9,774.45 with a yearly budget of $40,000. 

$6,247.04 behind budget. 
 

The plate giving is $2,421.00 with a yearly budget of $8,500.00. 
$983.55 behind budget. 

 
Thank you for your giving. 

June 6 – August 8 2021 Summer Sundays with 
10 am worship “rain or shine”, 
meal to follow 

June 10 CCM Night With The Larks - 
Bismarck 

June 26 Prairie Lake Festival – at 
Camp of the Cross 

 
August 3 Prairie Masters Golf Scramble 

– Garrison Golf Course 
 
MOTHER THE CAMP – Thank you for all the    
donations for CCM as we try to lower the expenses 
with items that can be used there. 
 
SUMMER SUNDAYS – The new sun awning has 
been installed by the new amphitheater and will 
provide good relief for shade when that area is get-
ting used! 
 
SUMMER CAMP -- I have been notified by parents 
from First Lutheran Church that seven (7) campers 
have signed up for a Summer 2021 session. What 
a wonderful ministry for First Lutheran groups to 
provide for youth from our congregation. 
 
NIGHT WITH THE LARKS – Must have purchased 
tickets online by May 27. 
 
PRAIRIE LAKE FESTIVAL – Come see the camp 
and join us June 26, 2021, for the festival! Live 
Auction will begin at 11 am with viewing from         
9-10:30 am. In the event you are unable to join us, 
we are working with an outside source called   

Auctria, to have an on-line auction leading up to 
the Festival. In order to have the auctions, we 
NEED your quilts, wall hangings, and table runners 
to sell! Item submission deadline to CCM will be 
June 15th so they can be cataloged and adver-
tised. The earlier your submission arrives, the 
more feature time it will receive! Or please consid-
er being a Festival Sponsor with monetary spon-
sorships: Festival Sponsor - $100; Bronze Sponsor 
- $250; Silver Sponsor - $500; and Gold Sponsor - 
$1,000. You will be recognized for your contribu-
tion and support of CCM! If you have any        
questions, please don’t hesitate to be in contact 
with the CCM office and ask for Vickie or          
Janis. THERE WILL BE FOOD THAT DAY AS 
WELL – one constituent congregation is making 
kuchen to be sold that day! Bring a cooler if it is hot 
to put your kuchen in to take home! 
 
PRAIRIE MASTERS GOLF – Stay tuned for more 
information on the 2021 Prairie Masters Golf 
Scramble August 3, 2021, at the Garrison Golf 
Club. 
 
THANK YOU to EVERYONE for continuing to sup-
port OUR Camp of the Cross, whether it be 
through a special appeal or on a regular basis! 
 
Call 701-337-2246, Camp of the Cross office, for 
questions. Go to www.campofthecross.com for 
more information. 
 
Thank You 
Peggy Moran 

http://www.campofthecross.com


 

 

The following people were prayed for 
by request at worship from Sunday, 

May 2 - Sunday, May 23. 
If we missed you or your loved ones, 

or your prayer requests, 
please accept our apologies. 

 
Please let the church office know before you 

enter the hospital for planned surgeries, during 
any hospitalization, or about your illnesses and 

any special needs that we may pray for you. 
 

 Helen Samuelson 
 LeAnn Richard 
 Pat Anderson 
 Mastroeberti Family 
 Family of Ray Sunken on his death - Friend of 

AJ & Doddie Kuntz 
 Family of Mary Schulz on her death 
 Steph Mann 
 Kristi Olson 
 Elmer Schwarz 
 Mardella Aanderud - Mother to Melanie Beck-

man 
 Donna Gunderson 
 Mary Ann Monsebroten - Sister to Jackie Olson 
 Weldon Wagner - Brother to Arden Wagner 
 Kathy Solomonson 
 Josiah Johnson - Brother to Steph Mann 

 Shauntaye Kopecky - Kurle family member 
 Mary Schulz 
 Ross Lorentzen 
 Gwen DeMontigny 
 Kayla Boger - Family member of Steve & Peggy 

Wollmuth 
 Keith Hammerbeck - Family friend of the       

Kugler’s 
 Deborah Davenport - Mother of Laura Gardner’s 

friend 
 Virgie Emineth 
 Cindy Delmonico - Mother to Melissa Kugler 
 Glenn Weist 
 Ruby from Pine Ridge 
 Claire Boucher - Friend’s of Aaron & Lexi Solo-

monson newborn 
 Jamie Baumann 
 Taylor Gardner 
 Harold Holtz 
 Elaine Renfrow - Mother to Lynette Sondrol 
 Sandi Femling - Cousin to Melanie Beckman 
 Laren Holznagel 
 Harlow Tatum - Daughter of Brea (Gutknecht) 

Tatum 
 Ruth Lund - Mother to Doddie Kuntz 
 John Krebsbach - Brother to Peggy Wollmuth 
 Arlo Omoth - Brother to Jeneen Loe 
 Bob Miller 
 Rodney Jaeger 

Effective May 3, 2021 a number of McLean County addresses  
changed to your new 911 address. 

Please let the church office know your new address. 
 

Whenever you move from your current location, please notify the 
church office too. If you don’t, the church receives an address 
change from the post office and costs the church $.63 for each 

address change received. This adds up after awhile. 
Help cut down on costs for the church! 

Have you dropped your landline phone 
and gone to just your cell phone? 

 
If so, have you given First Lutheran your cell phone number yet? 

If not, we would appreciate it so we can get ahold of you when needed. 
FLCW work group co-chairs need your number too! 

 
Call 462-3775 or email flc@westriv.com with your cell number. 

Thank You! 
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Happy Birthday to the following First Lutheran members who have birthdays in June. 
We are sorry if we missed anyone this month.  If your name has been missed, kindly report it to 
the church office so we can get your birth date for our records.  Likewise, if we have printed your 
birthday and you do not wish to have it published in the newsletter, please let Jeannette know in 

the church office.  We will remove it for next year.  Thank you! 

First Lutheran June Birthdays 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 
Stacy Boeshans 
Shawn Kurle 

2 
Emily Retterath 
Tammy Stein- 
   Dockter 
Jim Stroup 

3 
Dawson Erber 
Jacob Miller 

4 
Chloe Erber 
Katie Goetz 
Cindy Kuntz 

5 
Scott Beasley 
Kaitlynn Carlson 
Layla Goetz 
Beth Knutson 

6 7 
Abigall 
   Courtemanche 
Paul Krueger 

8 
Randi Joersz 
Brenda Krebsbach 

9 
Kennedy Kraft 

10 
Harper Skavlem 
DJ Winter 

11 
Kristina Bouley 
Randy Hanson 
Erica Swanson 

12 
Jon Sheldon 

13 14 
Jenny Helmers 
Miranda Philbrick 
   Bauer 

15 
Cathy Bonsness 
Kane Sheldon 

16 
Sarah Kadrmas 
Tanya Kuntz 

17 18 19 
Wyatt Hanson 

20 
Claire Fitzgerald 
Dreu Klosterman 
Dennis Kroll 
Rebecca Scheresky 

21 
Wayne Petersen 
Joe Sheldon 

22 
Stephanie Gieser 
Sandy Schell 
Alexis Waldren 
Peggy Wollmuth 

23 
Blaik Havig 
Brody Steckler 

24 
Alexa Bengtson 
Brynlee Bengtson 

25 
Norma Petersen 

26 

27 
Judy Beaudry 
Lara Williams 

28 
Kyle Albers 
Dustin Kinnischtzke 
Dwight Rasmussen 

29 
Adam Baker 
Jeremy Goehring 
Don Sommer 
Ethan Swanson 

30 
Lindsay Wasson 

   

       

LBW & WOV HYMNALS 
 
First Lutheran will be ordering more LBW (green) and WOV (blue) hymnals. Cost is $32.00 per LBW and 
$15.75 per WOV. If you would like to help purchase any of these hymnals, please talk to Jeannette in the 
church office or give a check to First Lutheran Church for the amount of your choice and note it is for new 
hymnals. As of the printing of this newsletter we are still looking for donations for another 32 LBW and 30 
WOV or a total of $1,483.50.00.  Thank you to everyone that has contributed so far. 
 
There are LBW books in the narthex that are no longer good enough for use in the pews, but good enough 
for use at home. If you would like one or more of those hymnals, please stop at the church and take as many 
of them as you wish. Remember, it is only the ones in the narthex for your taking. 

ALTAR FLOWER SIGNUP 
 

There is a signup sheet in the narthex for altar flowers from now thru 
September 26th. Signup for the date you would like to supply flowers 
before your date is taken. Remember, you furnish the flowers and 
make sure they get to the church for that Sunday. 



 

 

Fund given to & by whom In Memory of 
 
Building Fund ............................................ $75.00 
Wes Sauer............................................ Chris Ness 
Wes Sauer...................................... Haley Beaudry 
Wes Sauer.......................................... Mary Schulz 
 
Camp of the Cross ....................................... $0.00 
 
Decorating (Church) .................................... $0.00 
 
General Fund ........................................... $470.00 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth ................ Haley Beaudry 
Dick & Carla Bickert ........................ Haley Beaudry 
Dick & Carla Bickert .............................. Ray Kaiser 
Dick & Carla Bickert ......................... Shirley Nelson 
Dick & Carla Bickert ............................. Nels Narum 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth ..... Honoring Motherhood 
 (Celebration of 7th Grandchild) 
Howard & Elda Johnson (2 times) ... Lane Johnson 
Brad & Cathy Sheldon .................... Haley Beaudry 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth .................Earl Schlenker 
 
The following are all in memory of Chris Ness: 
Mac & Judy Beaudry 
Elaine Carr 
Elray & Lynette Sondrol 
Gene Ness 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth 
Dick & Carla Bickert 
Terry & Donna Gunderson 
Marian Meyer 
 
The following are all in memory of Mary Schulz: 
Terry & Norma Petersen 
Francis & Joann Brunsell 
Sharon Chrest 
Dick & Barbara Brewster 
Claudette Ness 
Mac & Judy Beaudry 
 
Global Missions ........................................... $0.00 
 
 
 
 

Fund given to & by whom In Memory of 
 
LWR .......................................................... $100.00 
Dewey & Wanda Oster .................... Oster Family - 
 John, Madge and Allen 
Dewey & Wanda Oster ................... Haley Beaudry 
 
Music ........................................................ $155.00 
Arden & Sande Wagner ..................... Jean Carlson 
Arden & Sande Wagner ...................... Mary Schulz 
Virgil & Deb Wisdom ........................... Mary Schulz 
Orlin & Ivadell Larson ..................... Haley Beaudry 
Orlin & Ivadell Larson ......................... Mary Schulz 
Orlin & Ivadell Larson ........................... Chris Ness 
Larry & Kathy Keller ............................ Mary Schulz 
 
The following are all in memory of Chris Ness: 
Dick & Kitty Tweeten 
Larry & Kathy Keller 
Wes Sauer & Audrey Pauling 
Peggy Moran 
Erik & Kathryn Johnson 
 
Parking Lot Fund ..................................... $105.00 
Elmer & Arlene Schwarz ....................... Chris Ness 
Elmer & Arlene Schwarz ................. Haley Beaudry 
A.J. & Doddie Kuntz (2 times) .............. Keith Kuntz 
Janet Carvell ..................................... Jean Carlson 
A.J. & Doddie Kuntz ........................... Ray Sunken 
 
Relief Missions ............................................ $0.00 
 
Sunday School........................................... $45.00 
Mary Ann Beeks ............................. Haley Beaudry 
Dick & Barbara Brewster ................ Haley Beaudry 
Dick & Barbara Brewster ...................... Chris Ness 
John & Helen Samuelson ..................... Chris Ness 
 
US/Local Missions ....................................... $0.00 
 
World Hunger ............................................... $0.00 
 
Worship ...................................................... $45.00 
Rick & LeAnn Richard .......................... Chris Ness 
Peggy Moran ...................................... Mary Schulz 
John & Helen Samuelson (Hymnals) .. Mary Schulz 

Memorial Gifts Given to Special Funds 
(Sunday, May 2 to Sunday, May 23) 

Our sympathy goes out to: 
 
 The family of Mary Schulz on her death 
 
May God give them comfort in this time of sorrow. 



 

 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 
 

2 3 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 

4 5 
 

6 
Second Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Holy Communion 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
10:45 AM  FLCW General 
                   Meeting 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

7 
 

8 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
6:00 PM 
  Technology 
  Committee 
  Meeting 

9 
7:00 PM 
  Council 
  Meeting 

10 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
 

11 
 

12 
2 - 4 PM 
  Riverboat Days 
  Pie & Ice 
  Cream Social 

13 
Third Sunday after 
Pentecost 
NO Worship at FLC 
10:30 AM  Outdoor Church 
           Service - Fahlgren Park 
           Fort Mandan 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10:00 AM 
  Chat & Sew 
  Quilting 

15 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
 

16 
 

17 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
9:30 AM 
  Deborah Bible 
  Study at the 
  Church 

18 
Noon 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline 

19 
 

20 
Fourth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Holy Communion 
Father’s Day 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

21 22 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
 

23 
 

24 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
9:00 AM 
  Quilting 

25 
 

26 
CCM Prairie 
Lake Festival 

27 
Fifth Sunday after Pentecost  
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  4 - 6 PM  Super Sunday 
                  Supper 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

28 29 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 

30 
 

   

       

June 1 - 4 
Vacation Bible School 

 
Preschool  (Age 3 - entering kindergarten) 9:00 - 10:30 AM 

Elementary (Grades 1 - 6)  6:00 - 8:30 PM 

←     FLY leaves for Colorado Springs, CO on June 11 and returns to Washburn on June 20     → 
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

Worship Service - 9:30 AM 

Coffee/Fellowship Hour - 10:30 AM 

AA Meeting - 7:00 PM 

Al-Anon Meeting - 7:00 PM 


